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During the next few months, the Coral Springs Woman’s Club must 
undertake two important activities. The first is to raise money for 
the Club. To handle this first issue, we have scheduled a garage 
sale for March 9th. The sale will be held indoors, at a private home 
that is currently empty. Please start collecting items for our sale. 
 

We will post various collection times and the place to deliver at a 
later date. We will also need your help on the day of the sale.  
Check further in the newsletter and keep an eye on your email. 
 

The second activity is to openly discuss the future of our Club. 
The discussion concerning the future of our club will occur in 
April, at our General Meeting. Please give some thought as to 
what your involvement with CSWC has been and will be. Please 
plan to be present. It is important that all member voices be 
heard. 
 

Thank you for your years of service. 

 

A final goodbye was given to Jan McGlynn on Febru-

ary, 2024 at Christ Lutheran Church in Coral 

Springs. Jan was a active, long term member of 

CSWC. Several of our members were in attendance. 

Jan’s life was reviewed in detail by her son, brother 

and young neighbor. White roses were distributed 

to attendees while “Somewhere Over the Rainbow” 

played in the background.  

Coral Springs Woman’s Club announces its annual sale, except… 
Is it a garage sale or an estate sale 

 

We have furniture, pots and pans, serving pieces, dishes, fantastic decor, clothes, appliances, 
electronics. You name it, we have it. 

 

Join us on March 9th, 7am-2pm, 7800 NW 60th Street, Tamarac to see it all for yourself.  
Bring boxes to carry home all your new treasures. 
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Drop-Off Schedule 
February 21 3-5pm 
February 22 10am-noon 
February 27 3-5pm 
February 28 10am-noon 
March 5 10am-noon 
 
If you need a time, other than the above, 
please call Joan at 954-270-1568 to 
schedule. 
 
Deliver donations to: 7800 NW 60th, 
Tamarac. 
 

Day of Sale 
VOLUNTEERS: 
7AM - 11AM Shift  and 11AM - 2PM 
Shift 

Roberta “Bertie” Alberti 
Bert started out at the Northeast Miami Junior Woman’s Club many 
years ago.  She joined the North Miami Woman’s Club and then 
moved to Coral Springs, where she joined our club.  She held many 
positions over the years such as Parliamentarian and By Laws and 
chaired nearly every committee’s program. 
  

She served as GFWC’s Florida Pres-
ident from 1994-1996.  She was 
President during the Centennial Year 
(1994) and the first year of its sec-
ond century (1995).  She was the 
editor of Leading the Way. 
  
She was also Parliamentarian for 
GFWC District 13 for many years, 
which covers all the clubs in 
Broward County.  
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 THE GFWC CORAL SPRINGS  
WOMAN’S CLUB 

   
THIRD TUESDAY OF THE MONTH 

SEPTEMBER through MAY 
March’s Meeting will be on the 19th 

3PM Social time 
with Meeting at 3:30PM 

 
Veterans Hall, Mullins Park 

2501 Coral Springs Drive 
Coral Springs, Florida 

 
gfwccoralsprings@gmail.com  

Cswc.news@gmail.com                                   

CSWC 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMS 

2023 - 2024 Chair and Members 

 

District 13 

ARTS and CULTURE  
Chairwoman:  Sherri Myers 
Members:   
   Laura Agostino 
   Adrienne Fardella 
   Cathy Kelly 
   Ginny Lee 
   Frankie Long 
   Nina Santoro 
 

 
EDUCATION  

and LIBRARIES 
Chairwoman: Christine Dorman 
Members:  
   Vicky Brisbin 
   Barbara Deleon 
   Nukhet Hendricks 
   Peggy Hoglund 
   Barbara Christopher 
   Cathy Kelly 
   Katrina Prince 
    

ENVIRONMENT  
Chairwoman: Terri Inkley 
Members:  
   Joyce Page 
   Sherry Smith 
   Sherry Swerdlow 

HEALTH AND WELLNESS 
Chairwoman: Betty Cernech                    
Members:  
   Teri Ann Guadagni 
   Fran Riccardi 
   Ginger Richardsen 
          
 

ALL CSPs 
Member, ex officio: 
   Joan Rounds, President 

CIVIC ENGAGEMENT and 
OUTREACH   
Chairwoman: Carol Johnson                                   
Members:  
   Susie Barnao 
   Maryann DeRose 
   Miriam Freedman 
   Laura Garcia 
   Helen Graham 
   Alice Jackson 
   Joyce Page 
   Christina Yeung 

District 13 

CLUB INFORMATION 
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Our Hayla wants 
each of you to contin-
ue to attend our meet-
ings and to donate.  
Please stop by to visit 
her and pick up your 
cow pen.  

 The toys will be given to children who are in 
need of something to soothe their fears or just 
a way to cheer them up in a difficult situa-
tion.  Please drop the toys off at the police 
station. 

Please save your hotel size 
toiletries for the homeless at 

Our Father’s House 
Soup Kitchen.  Each year we have 

filled a quart baggies with personal items that 
we take for granted, such as shampoo, condi-
tioner, soap, body wash, combs, and toothpaste 
and tooth brushes.  These will be passed out at 
the soup kitchen when needed.   
 

Do you have some blankets, sweaters 
and jackets for men and women 

that you are no longer using?   
The Our Father’s Soup Kitchen is  

asking for these items. 

District 13 Arts and Crafts Competition 
for 2023 

 
It will be held on Friday, March 1

st
 at the Plantation 

Community Center, 5555 Palm Tree Road, Plantation, 
FL 33317.  
  
Our club has entries by Joan Rounds, Nina Santoro, 
Joan Kohl, and Carol Johnson. 
  
Please arrive around 11:30 to view all the items on 
display and to participate in a free buffet luncheon 
compliments of the Plantation Woman’s Club. 

Crafts @ The Library 
 

St. Patrick’s Day - 3/14 
And 

Easter - 3/21 

 

First Vice President &  
Civic Engagement and Outreach 
Carol Johnson 



 
Environment 
Terri Inkley 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Most people throw away their used sneakers every 125-200 days without ever thinking 
about recycling.  Since sneakers are manufactured with ma-
terials that are not biodegradable, they remain in landfills 
or are incinerated, which leads to toxic chemicals in our air 
and soil.  The process of manufacturing sneakers produces 
large amounts of CO2 which contributes to the serious 
effects of climate change and global warming.  Recycling 
and reusing sneakers keeps sneakers out if landfills, reduc-
es the need for manufacturing new shoes and supports a growing circular economy.  
   
Start bringing your used sneakers to the meetings or to Terri.  I will recycle through 
Gotsneakers.  

Spring is in the air and new opportunities are in store for us!! 
 
Several of our ladies continue to support Everglades Angels 
Dog Rescue by volunteering at their Thrift Store and by donat-
in items to the store for them to sell.  Thank you to all have 
given their time to this worthy cause.  Please let Terri know if 
you would like to get involved! 

 

There is now a new opportunity 
to enrich your own life! 

Adoption Event to be held at The Cove Brewery located 
at 1500 SE Third Court in Deerfield Beach on February 
24th.  Come and meet some of the dogs waiting to find 
their forever homes or talk with volunteers about becoming a fos-
ter home for one of their loving dogs.  They bring so much joy 
into a home! 
 

Wish to say many thanks to Girl Scout Troop 10804 for updat-
ing us on their Reduce Single Use Plastics Initiative and for 

selling their delicious cookies at our February General 
meeting.  
What cookies are you addicted to!!  Thins Mints, Somo-
as, Do-Si-Dos, Tagalongs……  Did you buy some?? 
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Education and Libraries 
Christine Dorman 

Congratulations to the Check It Out  
Library Contest winners! 

1st Place: Carol Johnson - 115 points.  
2nd Place: Sherry Swerdlow - 95 points 
3rd Place (Tie) Nina Santoro - 65 points and Nukhet Hendricks - 
65 points 
Honorable Mention: Terri Inkley - 60 

Great job! The prizes will be given at the March meeting.  

Something to look forward to!!! 
The program at the March meeting will be presented by Education and Libraries. The topic is Barriers to 

Education. In advance of the meeting, please think about what barriers to education exist both in the US 
and across the world, particularly for women and the poor.  

March will be the final month to donate socks to Hunt. 
Thanks for your generosity throughout this year! 

 
Sunshine 

Adrienne Fardella 

As always, we like to share special  
occasions - the birth of a grandchild, 

graduations, engagements, anniversaries 
and etc. Please, send me an email, so we 

can include the event in our 
Rambling Rose Newsletter.  

 

Remember to be kind.  And share a smile 
with everyone! 

March Birthdays 
 

Terri Inkley 2nd 
Alice Jackson 10th 
Laura Garcia 11th 
Sherry Smith 22nd 

Joan Kohl 23rd. 
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I would like to remind everyone that articles are due to me the 15th. As I 
like to travel, the schedule could be impacted. 
The following are the dates for article submissions:  
April:  due March 15th 
May:  due April 19th (I will be out of town ) 
If you can get the articles to me soon, it would be appreciated.  If 
there are suggestions, corrections and the like that you would like 
to see in your newsletter, please feel free to contact me via email 

at hlgrahamiii@gmail.com or via text\phone at (954) 895-9366. 

The Rambling Rose Newsletter Editor 
Helen Graham 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
  

    
  

  
  

1 
District 13 

Arts & Crafts 
Competition 
Read Across 

America 

2 
  
  

3 4 5 6 7 8 
International 
Women’s Day 

9 
District 13 
Wine Glass 

Painting 
and 

Yard Sale 

10 

 

11 
  
  

12 
Board Meeting 

7PM 

13 14 
St. Patrick’s 
Crafts @The 

Library 
National Pi 

Day 

15 16 

17 18 19 
General 
Meeting 

3PM 

20

 

21 
Easter Crafts 
@The Library 

22 23 

24 

 

25 
  
  

26 27 28 29 30 

31 

 

            

March 
National Women’s History 
Irish-American Heritage 

National Craft Day 
National Nutrition 

National Social Work 
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 GFWC  CORAL SPRINGS WOMAN’S CLUB, INC.     
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

GFWC Florida District 13  -  Charter 1970 
  
 

Email: gfwccoralsprings@gmail.com  and cswcnews@gmail.com 
Website Coral Springs: www.gfwccswc.org                             
Website Florida District: www.gfwcflorida.org                                                               
Facebook: coralspringswoman’sclub 

2023 - 2024 Officers 

 
President:  Joan Rounds (954) 270-1568 circlejoan046@gmail.com 
First Vice President:  Carol Johnson (954) 753-0244 skippyj69@outlook.com  
Second Vice President:  Ginger Richardsen (717) 979-2292 egclrich@aol.com and  
Susie Barnao (954) 695-2254 susie921@msn.com  
Third Vice President: 
Fourth Vice President:  Helen Graham hlgrahamiii@gmail.com (954) 895-9366  
Recording Secretary:  Katrina Prince (954) 644-9371 katsmith134@yahoo.com 
Treasurer: Cathy Kelly (954) 753-2620 tvlgbird@aol.com 
Parliamentarian Bert Alberti (954) 464-8383 rcalberti@aol.com 

 
Facebook, Hospitality, Photos:  Carol Johnson (954) 554-1354 skippyj69@outlook.com 
Newsletter & Yearbook: Helen Graham (954) 895-9366 hlgrahamiii@gmail.com 
Sunshine:  Adrienne Fardella (954) 798-3020 alf123@bellsouth.net 
Website:   Christine Dorman (954) 753-2620 ckay813d@gmail.com 
Scrapbook, Book Club  Open 

 
Arts and Culture:  Sherri Myers (954) 290-8382  ggsheri@aol.com 
Civic Engagement and Outreach:  Carol Johnson (954) 753-0244 skippyj69@outlook.com 
Education and Libraries:  Christine Dorman (954) 753-2620 ckay813d@gmail.com 
Environment:  Terri Inkley (954) 478-9020 terriink@aol.com 
Health and Wellness Betty Cernech (954) 298-1371 johncernech@att.net  

Standing Committees 

Community Service Programs - Chairs 


